
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
EAST SIDE LIBRARY 

MONDAY, JUNE 3, 2013 
 
Minutes of the Northeast Neighbors and Friends meeting held on Monday, June 3, 
2013, at the East Side Library.  The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Linda 
Westergaard, Chair. 
 
Our speaker was Juli Kruse, Principal at Willard School at 2941 Dean Avenue, phone 
242-8439.  She is just finishing her third year there.  Willard is 2nd from the top for 
receiving free or reduced lunches.  Willard will be the recipient of a grant from the 
Department of Education which will start on June 21st.  She said Willard has 440 
students K – 5.  They are in need of new underpants, sweatpants, Expo, socks, pencils, 
notebooks; paper wide ruled paper, hand sanitizer, hats, gloves, boots, and 
volunteers.  If someone has furniture to donate, let Juli know and they will find a family 
in need of what you have.  Anyone wanting to volunteer please contact Juli.   
 
Marge gave the Treasurer’s report.  There is a bank balance of $591.95.  Linda 
announced that we received a betterment grant in the amount of $2,000.00 which will 
be deposited in the bank.  A thank you card to Tom Hockensmith was passed around 
for us to sign.   
 
The minutes from last month’s meeting were reviewed.  Motion made by Valerie 
Madison to approve as written; second by Lorraine Eldredge.  Motion was approved. 
 
SCRUB is June 15th.  Volunteers are needed.  Time is 7 am until 1 pm.   
 
Douglas Acres is having a garage sale this Saturday. 
 
Next City Council meeting is June 10th.  We need numbers to vote against the closing 
of Hull Avenue and the other streets on the east side.   
 
Marge told about her ordeal with losing her dog and the problems with her neighbor. 
 
Norm talked about the new signs for the Fairgrounds at E 33rd and University.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Marge Ramsey 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 


